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TO:


ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER




MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

State

The Senate Transportation Committee today considered SB18 by State Senator Richard Alarcon.  At the urging of the Chairman, Senator Kevin Murray, the bill was substantially amended to retain the current MTA Board structure but to require a study on the MTA’s governing structure, which would be conducted by the Chief Legislative Analyst Office and the MTA.

The language relating to the bus rider’s bill of rights was amended to state that transit agencies “should” adopt a transit rider’s bill of rights.  The amended language also specifies issues to be addressed in the bill of rights.  The earlier version of this bill stated that transit agencies “shall” adopt a bill of rights.  The section of the bill relating to the transit rider’s bill of rights applies to transportation agencies statewide.  The committee amendment also deleted the language of the bill relating to Transportation Development Act funding and the transfer of funds to the County of Los Angeles.

MTA Board Chairman, John Fasana, testified in opposition to the original version of the bill and stated that the Board will consider the new amendments.   As of the writing of this brief, the bill is “on call” allowing committee members not present to return to vote on the bill before the committee adjourns.  If the bill is approved by the Senate Transportation Committee, it will then be considered in the Senate Appropriations Committee within the next two weeks.

If you would like additional information, please feel free to call Government Relations Director Claudette Moody at (213) 922-2237.
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